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Be a Part of PA History: 
Share Your Pandemic Story

     The PA History Society is creating a new oral history
interview collection. Do you have a unique COVID-19
Pandemic story or experience? Would you like to share
how your clinic moved to a telemedicine setting during
the Pandemic or share other ways that your practice was
impacted? Please contact the PA History Society through
email at: contactus@pahx.org  
    Oral history interviews will be conducted through
Zoom and last approximately 30 minutes. Questions for
the interview will be emailed to you in advance of the
recording. Videos of the interview will not be posted on
our PAHx website or entered into our archives until they
have been approved by the interviewee after editing.     

 If you would like to see our other oral history interview
series, please see below:
• PAs and the HIV/AIDS Epidemic: This oral history
series highlights the role that PAs and the AAPA LBGT
Caucus played in healthcare during the HIV/AIDS
epidemic of the 1980s and 1990s. 
• Medics and Corpsmen: This project was originally in
collaboration with the Maine Military Museum. It is a
collection of interviews with PAs who began their health
practitioner careers as either military medics or corpsmen.
• The PA Profession in the Netherlands: This series
interviews those who helped start and shape the PA
profession in the Netherlands.

Remembering 
Ann A. Bliss RN, BS, MSW, LCSW

Alfred M. Sadler, Jr., MD

     On December 7, 2022, we lost one
of the pioneering nurses who believed
wholeheartedly in the potential and
wisdom of the PA profession during
its founding years. Ann Bliss was 89
years old when she passed away.
    Ms. Bliss was actively involved
with the Yale Physician’s Associate 
Program from 1970 – 1996, where she taught Personality
Development and Psychopathology. An active member of
the Connecticut Society for Psychoanalytic Psychology,
she continued in the private practice of psychotherapy
until her death.
  Ms. Bliss played an important role nationally by
coauthoring the first book on PAs “The Physician’s
Assistant – Today and Tomorrow”, with Alfred M. Sadler
Jr., MD, and Blair L. Sadler, JD, published by Yale Press
in 1972 and funded and distributed widely by five New
York based foundations. The book was updated and
expanded by the authors in 1975 as “The Physician’s
Assistant – Today and Tomorrow: Issues Confronting
New Health Practitioners” and is available on the PA
History Society’s website for free download here. 
   Ms. Bliss believed that organized nursing, which
focused increasingly on wellness care, should return to its
roots in the care of sick patients in collaboration with
physicians. She served as Managing Editor of the PA
Journal during its early years in the 1970s and as a
consultant to the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation from 
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1973 – 1978 working with Alfred Sadler and Terrance
Keenan on funding collaborative PA and NP education
programs (the Stanford and UC Davis Programs were
examples). She served on the PA History Society’s Board
from 2011-2014. Additional material is available about
Ms. Bliss in her Biography on the PAHx website here. 
    Ms. Bliss leaves four stepchildren, a foster daughter,
eleven grandchildren, and eleven great grandchildren.
Her beloved husband, the Rev. William Bliss,
predeceased her in 2002.
    Excerpts for this article were taken from Ms. Bliss’
obituary.
   

(Remembering Ann Bliss, continued from page 5)

In Her Own Words: Tricia Marriott, 
PA-C, MPAS, MJ, CHC, DFAAPA

Bruna Varalli-Claypool, BBA, MHS, 
PA-C, DFAAPA


What attracted you to the PA
Profession? Academia?
     My junior year in college, I
became disenchanted with the
Pre-Med track. Competition
was fierce and people were not
very nice. I met a PA at a
Career Fair who handed me a
book of the 55 PA programs in 

in the country, which led me to the only PA program in
the State of Connecticut at the time, which was Yale. I
attended their Open House with my parents. The student
and graduate panel sold me on the spot. They were so
excited about their profession and the opportunities! I
applied to 6 schools, with no support or letters of
recommendation from my pre-med advisor, and never
looked back. I’d do it all again in a heartbeat.
     Academia was not in the plan. I thought I’d finish out
my years in hospital administration. However, the
Universe had a very different plan. After a big promotion

to a regional level position
with oversight responsibilities
for PAs & APRNS in a
hospital system, my role, along
with many other management
positions, were eliminated
abruptly. After 6 months of
searching for my next role, I learned about the faculty
position at the University of Saint Joseph (USJ) PA
program. Four months into my faculty position as
Associate Professor, COVID hit, and PA education was
turned on its head. I took on the program director role 3
months later. The rest, as they say, is history.

What are your top 3 priorities as you begin your new
role as PAHx Historian?

     1.  Getting it right.  Reg Carter has some very big shoes
 to fill.  I do not want to disappoint.
   2. Helping PA educators transform PA history into
something that resonates with our new generations of PAs,
without sounding like a dinosaur.  That means we have to
figure out the WIFM-“What’s in it for me?”  (FYI-I
learned that working with the Advocacy team at AAPA.)
    3. There are so very many PAs doing great things in
small ways that deserve to be highlighted.  I want to find
them and capture their stories.  The big names and roles
are also important, but easily found in this digital age.  I
would love for PAs to send me suggestions for the “grunt”
stories.

What is your favorite quote?
     It’s a tie.
• “Between stimulus and response there is a space.  In that
space is our power to choose our response. In our response
lies our growth and our freedom.” Viktor E. Frankl
• “Chance favors the prepared mind.”   Louis Pasteur

(In Her Own Words, continued on page 7)
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What is your favorite pastime/hobbies?
    My “hobbies” seem to revolve around the PA
profession. I really enjoy working at the State and
National level with other PAs, with a common purpose to
advance the profession or educate key stakeholders about
PAs. Not really a hobby, but it is how I spend a lot of my
free time. My rescue cats (Lenny and Squiggy - I did not
name them!) keep me entertained. 

(In Her Own Words, continued from page 6)

This is Lenny acting
professorial,  helping
me write my lectures.
They like to contribute,
especially during Zoom
sessions.

What is the last book you read?
     I’m currently reading “My Century: A Memoir of War,
Peace, and Pioneering in the Operating Room” by
Kristaps Keggi, MD. I had the tremendous privilege to
work with Dr. Kris Keggi for almost 19 of my 26 years in
Orthopaedics. We performed total hip replacements and
revisions at Yale right up until his retirement at the age of
82. Dr. Keggi played a part in the development of the PA
program at Yale: I plan to dig into that a bit and write his
bio as soon as I can.

What did you learn about yourself during your time at
AAPA?
     I learned a LOT! … about the profession, about
myself, and about communication and advocacy. It was
my very favorite job and I miss it terribly! I learned that I
desperately want people (stakeholders) to understand the
PA role, along with the rules, and the tremendous
possibilities when done right.  I enjoyed dispelling myths
and bringing decision makers to the table to break down
barriers. I also learned I really like the rush of public
speaking, especially the Q&A afterwards and thinking on
my feet.  I get a similar joy in the classroom.  I find
myself in hotel lobbies and convention center hallways
answering questions after almost every talk.

What is the most common misconception regarding
PA reimbursement? 
     It is that practices lose out on reimbursement for
services provided by a PA. If a practice is not making a
profit margin on the work provided by a PA, they are
probably not deploying that PA effectively and/or their
accountant needs new glasses. I really loved delivering the
“Contribution Margin” section of my talks, because math
doesn’t lie.

What do you do for fun?
     This is a hard question for me. Given a choice, I’d be
on a beach, near a beach all day, every day if I could.
Ocean, no lakes or rivers for me. I love coloring, but
rarely get to do it.

Next vacation location?
Cape Cod every year, bay side. 

Video games or board games?
     I do my WORDLE every day and share my results
with my mom. But, our family really loves jigsaw
puzzles. We can sit for hours barely speaking a word
until we finish. We have a whole strategy and are pretty
serious about it. 

Last live concert you attended? 
     I am a Fanilow. I have seen Barry Manilow so many
times!
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